
Maintenance Report                                                       02/16/2021

Ongoing projects for SISD, and a look at some of the other Maintenance-related work. 

1. CIP projects:

a. Kasaan covered play area: after the contract was awarded, it was discovered that the 
secondary main for AP&T power was located though our location for footers.  The 
secondary main has been moved by AP&T and the footing and foundation work will 
follow when concrete trucks can safely deliver concrete down the Kasaan road.  It 
currently looks like this will happen mid-March, but it is weather dependent.  In addition 
to the secondary power main issue, this contract was not bid for winter work and did 
not in any way anticipate COVID-19.  These are some of unanticipated issues that that 
are being managed to find a successful finish to this project

b. Bus barn is 100% done.

c. Thorne Bay play area: all materials are on site and contractor is currently working on 
this and at about 90%.   Weather is affecting final groundwork.

d. Hollis new school design is on schedule.  

2. I have worked with AP&T and am going over the changes for a few of our sites from commercial 
A to commercial B rates. It does not seem it will be as drastic a cost as first thought and will even 
result in lower costs at some of the higher use sites. 

3. VEEP: We have a contract awarded and just waiting on materials to come it. Our current 
weather will be somewhat of a factor as well.  

4. We are working with the Forest Service to see about more partnership projects with them this 
summer. 

5. Replacement of the wood-fired boiler in Kasaan: design work is done the project is out to bid.  
We are looking at having bids in on February 22nd. 

The district is working to do more with less, rolls are expanding and at every level we are being asked to 
do more with fewer staff.  I was disappointed that the Board took so little time to dismiss reasonable 
tools to help facilitate repairs, construction projects and contracts.  Part of good planning is knowing 
there will be issues and getting tools in place to work through them in an effective and timely manner. 

Respectfully,

Branzon Anania


